COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
In the Matter of:
ELECTRONIC INVESTIGATION INTO THE )
OPERATION AND MANAGEMENT OF WESTERN ) CASE NO.
LEWS-RECTORVILLE WATER AND GAS DISTRICT ) 2019-00028
PURSUANT TO KRS 74 AND KRS 278 )

MOTION FOR CONFERENCE WITH COMMISSION STAFF
MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE OF HEARING

Comes the Western Lewis-Rectorville Water and Gas District, by counsel, and moves for
the following relief:

1. The Western Lewis-Rectorville Water and Gas District (the District) requests a
conference with commission staff for the purpose of simplification or clarification of
issues. The District believes that issues in this case can be better resolved and explained
in a conference with commission staff. Further, the District believes that it can properly
answer questions and alleviate all concerns stated in the Commission’s Order of January
23,2019. Should the Commission allow a conference with Commission Staff, the
District shall have all parties participate in the conference with Commission Staff so that
all questions and concerns from staff can be properly answered.

2. Should the Commission grant the District’s request for a conference with Commission
Staff and there still be a need for a hearing in front of the Commission or should the
Commission not grant the District’s request for a conference with Commission Staff and
a hearing is still necessary, the District requests that the hearing be rescheduled for good
cause. The District’s General Manager, Chad Clark, will be in Phoenix, Arizona on the

date the Commission ordered the hearing date in Frankfort, Kentucky. Further, the



hearing date would result in an undue burden on Certified Public Accountant Lyn
Rhonemus and Certified Public Accountant Gregory Caudill as their time is extremely
limited because of tax season demands they face as a result of their positions as Certified

Public Accountants..
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that on this ZSﬁélay of January, 2019, a copy of the foregoing Motion
has been mailed, USPS postage prepaid, and filed electronically, to the following:

Gwen R. Pinson

Executive Director

Public Service Commission
PO Box 615

Frankfort, KY 40602

And by E-Filing System

BENFAMIN L. HARRISON



